Alfred University to host Engineering and Materials Science Day
10/26/04

Area high school students are invited to show their stuff and then see what Alfred University's School of Engineering
has to offer Thursday for the annual Engineering and Materials Science Day.Area high schools were invited to send up
to 10 students to the annual event, which includes a scholarship exam with the top winners receiving $4,000 ($1,000 a
year for four years) scholarships to Alfred University's School of Engineering if they choose to enroll. One scholarship
will be awarded to students enrolling in the state-supported programs, which include ceramic, glass science, materials
science and biomedical materials science engineering, and another scholarship will be awarded to the tops student
enrolling in electrical or mechanical engineering. Registration will be held from 9-9:30 am in the Science Center, and
at 9:30, Dr. Alastair N. Cormack, dean of the School of Engineering, will welcome participants in Roon Lecture Hall,
Science Center. The scholarship exam begins at 10 am and will conclude at 11:15. Lunch in Ade Dining Hall will
follow.Between noon and 1:15 pm, students will view AU's science and engineering labs, and awards will be
presented at 1:30 pm in Roon Lecture Hall. While students are taking the exam, there will be a program for high
school teachers and guidance counselors.



